
1/15/2017 

ADDENDUM NO. 6 

TO THE BID DOCUMENTS 

(construction plans and bid package) 

FOR THE  

FRIENDSHIP FOREST WILDLIFE SANCTUARY 

PARK RENOVATION PROJECT 

Questions Received: 

1. On sheet C-04 note says to remove at direction of owner.  Please clarify what is to be
removed. 

2. On sheet C-04 overhead power to be removed, is the line active?  Who owns the wire and
poles? 

3. Are the grades on the retaining wall indicating actual top of wall and bottom of wall?

4. Can a wall envelope be provided for the granite veneer wall?

Response to Questions: 

1. The 5’ strip of existing asphalt and fence is to be removed.  The “direction of owner”
(typical note) denotes that the City’s representative will be coordinating/working with the
contractor for a particular construction task. The City’s representative will provide
guidance and coordinate with the selected contractor any extent of clearing outside of the
5’ strip of asphalt being removed.

2. Overhead power appears to only be feeding existing street lights along the existing
driveway.  The city does not believe power is being provided to the service line inside the
park. The city is not receiving billing from Georgia Power for this park.  The city is the
owner of the overhead power/lights.  The selected contractor will need to coordinate with
Georgia Power to ensure power is not being provide to these internal park service poles.

3. The top of wall is actual top of wall/cap stone.  Bottom of wall elevation is finished grade at
bottom of wall.

4. Retaining wall envelope is shown on C-24 – “Parking Lot Site Wall Detail”.


